

Dear Governor Boggs:

Since receipt of your efficial request for a meeting on fallout pretection between the Gevernors' Conference Committee on Civil Defense and various Federal efficials, members of my staff and interested Federal agencies have held a number of meetings with representatives of the Governors' Committee to discuss this proposal. We have jointly concluded that it would be beneficial to held such a conference, and I have asked that arrangements be made for this meeting at a mutually convenient date early next year.

I wanted you to know of our decision in this matter, and would like to express again my continued appreciation to you and the other members of the Governors' Conference for your interest in this very vital subject.

With warm regard

Sincerely,

The Henorable J. Caleb Boggs Governor of Delaware Dover. Delaware

Copy to Governor Boggs, Charliovernors' Conference Thicago

Copy to Governor Rockefelies